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Market Drayton and Rural Areas Local Joint Committee Report 2016/2017

I have continued to represent the Council this year on what I used to feel was, from the beginning of the experiment under the old County Council, a very successful Local Joint Committee, giving Town and Parish Councillors greater involvement in local activities of the Unitary Shropshire Council. As I said last year, but with my view reinforced by the events of 2016/17, with the end of funding for a grant budget for allocation by the Committee, the LJC, without those grant giving powers, does not play such a useful or successful role.
We have retained some reduced financial input, since Shropshire Council ceased to function as an authority responsible for Youth Work in the County, again funding two evenings a week of youth work in Market Drayton itself in 2015/16. A balance of one off funds, not renewable, was used for  used for youth work more widely. With grants in our Parish being successfully applied for by both the Cricket and Tennis Clubs at the Steering Group meeting in July 2016. I was unable to attend the December Steering group meeting, which Cllr Cowey kindly did on my behalf. The Steering Group, the various Council representatives on the LJC, meeting not in public, seems to me to have taken on too much of the LJC’s work in this last year, and I hope my successor as Woore representative will press for more public meetings. A planned meeting in September was cancelled, and no elections for LJC officers were held during the year. With Cllr Cadwallader’s retirement, it will however be necessary to elect a new Chairman from Shropshire Councillor members in the coming year, at such a public meeting.
There has in fact been only one full meeting this Council year, on 15th February, when the Agenda included: 
· A presentation on the Sustainability and Transformation Plan (STP) for Shropshire, namely aspects of the Future Fit programme. This included Resilient Communities – methods of sharing local information and developing resilient communities, working with practitioners to make best use of community assets and resources. This also gave some information on the future of emergency car at the Royal Shrewsbury and Princess Royal Hospital sites, the latter being for planned care appointments in future. Also the Healthy Lives Programme – preventative health activity through public education, community and clinical work: 10% of the NHS budget is spent on avoidable diabetes care! See also www.shropshirechoices.co.uk A third section Designing and Delivering new Neighbourhood Care Models dealing with new community hospital plans to deal with less urgent A&E work could not be made because the work was not yet sufficiently advanced;
· Community Care Co-ordinators Christine Jupp and Angela Jebb spoke on their work to enable people to work independently for longer, and how this can be channelled through GP practices; 
· Police Report by PCSO Graham Haynes as Sergeant Greenaway had been double booked;
· Notice of the Wem Local Plan Review meeting on 20th February;
· Public Question Time produced no further questions – perhaps the lack of meetings (we once met quarterly) has removed this feature from public consciousness.
I must add that he officer responsible for the Committee, Nicola Fisher, has continued to be particularly helpful to this Parish as it pursues the objective of a Neighbourhood Plan.

Stephen Clifford
